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22nd April 2021

Dear Parent/Carer,

From September 2020, The Department of Education made Relationships and Health Education a statutory requirement.  You can read about these changes in this DfE guide for parents: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/relationships-sex-and-health-education-guides-for-schools.  The DfE also strongly encourages primary schools to deliver sex education to help prepare children for their transition to secondary school.  Sex education is still optional and if you do not wish for your child to take part then please speak to the class teacher or a member of staff. 

Most schools including our school, are already delivering very effective Relationships and Sex Education (RSE) and the new guidance is simply about ensuring that all children get the information they need and want.  The lessons will help children of appropriate age to learn about their bodies, the changes that take place including puberty in KS2, keeping them safe and enabling them to form healthy relationships (friendships) with others, now and in the future.

At our school we are using the leading children’s health and wellbeing charity, Coram Life Education (CLE) to support us in meeting these legal requirements. More information about Coram Life Education and SCARF can be found on their website: www.coramlifeeducation.org.uk 

In the next couple of weeks each class will be taking part in RSE lessons.  Lessons in Year 3 will include pupils learning about growing and changing, including types of relationships, body space, good and bad secrets and basic first aid. 

All teaching in PSHE takes place in a safe learning environment and is underpinned by our school ethos and values.  A variety of opportunities will be provided for pupils to ask questions in order to prepare them for relationships of all kinds in the modern world. 

We recognise that parents play a vital part in their child’s RSE, and we encourage you to discuss these themes with your child at home as well. If further advice or support is required, or if you have any questions about the programme or would like to view the resources, please don’t hesitate to speak to your child’s class teacher. You can also find our PSHE and RSE policy on our school website for further information. 

Yours sincerely, 

Miss Lark

(PSHE Lead)


